
 

 

 

From the Superintendent’s desk: 

As we enter the month of February, my hope is for warmer weather and more sunshine 
because the end of January has not been much fun with the below normal temperatures. My 
February newsletter will serve as an update on several areas for both our parents and students. 

The first item I want to discuss is our current softball cooperative with Madison and 
Lindsay Holy Family.  Before the Christmas break, we asked girls in all three school’s grades 8-11 
to let us know if they are interested in playing softball next fall. Humphrey Public had four girls 
indicate they are interested in playing softball, Lindsay Holy Family had two girls indicate 
interest and Madison had three girls interested for a total of nine girls in grades 8-11 who said 
they would play softball.  The superintendent from Madison along with Mr. Bishop from LHF 
and myself met to discuss the cooperative and then reported to our respective school boards in 
January.  It was agreed by all three schools that we need more than nine girls to play softball so 
we reached out to Battle Creek Public Schools to see if they were interested in joining our 
cooperative and they declined the invitation to join.  We then reached out to St. Francis with a 
formal invite and have yet to hear back from them with a decision.  Our hope is to continue a 
softball program for our girls but it is very difficult to maintain a program when you have only 
nine players and that is the very minimum you can have to field a full team.  I will continue to 
keep the school board and patrons updated on our softball cooperative, feel free to give me a 
call if you have other thoughts or suggestions.    

At the Friday, January 25 girls’ basketball tournament game vs Tekamah-Herman, Bank 
of the Valley with Tim Howard, Becky Sell, Connie Foltz and Kelly Brandl presented a check to 
Humphrey Public Schools for 1,573.33.  These funds were raised through the Bank’s School 
Pride Card Program. To-date, the Bank of the Valley Pride Card campaign has raised over 
2,800.00 for our school.  I want to thank Bank of the Valley President Tim Howard, Kelly, Connie 
and Becky for their generosity and support of Humphrey Public School and I look forward to our 
continued relationship. If you are interested in learning how you can earn cash for Humphrey 
Public School, call them or visit their website www.bankofthevalley.com.  Thank You Bank of 
the Valley!!! 

The last discussion item is an exciting one, at the end of January/early February, 
I will be completing the final punch list with the engineer from RVW and the 
contractor from dwb inc. for the new bus barn weight room.  The  
flooring has been put in which was one of the last items that  
needed to be completed.  If you remember from a previous newsletter,  
the current elementary music room/technology room will be made into a K-12 special 
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education room and the current weight room will be changed to the elementary 
music/technology room.  We are hoping to move the weight room equipment down to the new 
area in the spring followed by updating the flooring and repainting walls in the old weight room 
at the end of the school year.   

An update for parents of future 3 and 4-year old preschool students, we will begin 
posting the preschool applications in the near future in the Humphrey Democrat and on our 
school website to help ensure all parents of preschool children living in the district receive this 
information.  We will be able to take a maximum of 20 students in each age level, if we have 
over 20 students, we will need to follow the preschool acceptance criteria located on the school 
website.  If you ever have any questions, feel free to call the school and we will be happy to 
answer them.  

A couple of reminders heading into February; Humphrey Public will again be hosting our 
own Speech meet on Saturday, February 9, I encourage you to come out and support the 
Speech students and coaches.  This year’s sub-district basketball tournaments for boys will be 
played at David city Aquinas and the girls sub-district will be played at Shelby High School 
because the girls and boys have different teams in their respective sub-districts. I want to wish 
the players and coaches good luck at both conference and district tournaments. The 2nd 
semester Parent-Teacher conferences will be held on Monday, February 4, 2019 from 1:30 – 
8:30 p.m., a reminder to parents that there is no school for students on Monday.  I encourage 
as many parents as possible to attend the conferences to make sure the school, parent and 
student are on the same page regarding communication.  Statistics show, high parental 
involvement in school will lead to improved academic performance by your child.  Thank you 
and we hope to see you on the 4th.  The comp day for teachers will be Friday, February 8, 2019 
meaning there is no school for students and staff. 

As always, I want to continue to emphasize to our patrons in the district, should you 
ever have any questions, please call and get the answers.  This will help curb misinformation 
and eliminate rumors and your concerns.  Clear and open communication between the 
community and the school are vital areas in the success of our school.  Have an awesome 
February. 

    

Mr. Sjuts 

 

 

  

 



 

  



 

Greetings from the Counselor, 

I hope everyone has had a safe winter and continues to push through to our last winter month 
(hopefully), and find ways to thrive in the rest of the semester. Remember, students, that if any time 
during the long winter months you are not feeling like yourself and need someone to talk to about 
anything, I am here to chat.  

Elementary Guidance: The past month we have got back into the swing of school. There has been quite 
a bit of illness going around, including myself, so some guidance classes have been affected. We have 
also talked about the importance of complimenting others and being kind to them. This has led into 
discussion about Martin Luther King Jr. and how he has impacted the world. In the future, we will 
continue to work on social skills, coping skills, avoiding peer pressure, college/career readiness, and how 
to be better students and people. 

Junior High:  
1. Remember that your grades matter, effort matters, and how you act within a classroom 

matters.  
2. Continue to talk with your parents at home about future career plans.  
3. Many of you have been involved in extra-curricular activities during the fall and winter, 

which is awesome. February has limited school-related activities or events for junior 
high. Continue to still stay active so that it is easier to remain healthy. Remember, it is 
good to be involved and support others who are involved in activities. Let me know if 
you need help with anything.  
 

Freshmen and Sophomores:  
1. Understand that your grades matter now. I know that I mention it all the time, but it is 

important. If you have hopes to be Valedictorian or Salutatorian of your class, which I 
hope many of you do, the grades you make now will determine that just as much as 
your junior and senior year. Colleges also ask for Cumulative GPAs, which means your 
GPA for your entire high school career. This can be the difference in getting accepted 
into a college versus not. It can also be the difference in thousands of dollars offered 
through scholarships. Many colleges, specifically Peru State, is using high school GPA as 
the largest indicator for scholarships as it is the best indicator for success in college. GPA 



is THAT important. Work hard at it. All of you have the potential to earn many high 
scholarships. 

2. Continue to stay involved with extra-curricular activities. We have had a lot of success 
and I hope this pattern continues as you all put time, effort, and hard work into all that 
you do. 

 

Juniors:  
1. The ACT is getting near. Each of you have a FREE personalized ACT Prep through the 

actual onlineprep.act.org web page. I have emailed you all your usernames and 
passwords. If you have questions or problems with this, please come and see me. I hope 
that you all take full advantage of this prep along with John Baylor for the ACT.  

2. As with the younger classmen, make sure you are diligently trying on your coursework 
and staying involved when possible. It truly helps create well-rounded young adults.  

3. I also encourage you all to continue to visit colleges. The best way to know if a fit is right 
for you is to see it first-hand. Before visiting the college, make sure that it would have 
the degree for the career you are hoping to have. While on campus, make sure you are 
attending with questions and take advantage of what the tour guides have to share with 
you. If you need help getting set up with one, please let me know.  

4. Scheduling a job shadow is also a great activity to do while you are still in high school. I 
have almost all of you in Careers and it is a requirement, so the sooner you can get it 
done, the less stress you’ll have. If there is anything else I can help you with, I am happy 
to help. 

 

Seniors:  
1. It is very important for you all to have the FAFSA completed by now. If you are having 

problems, please come in and see me so we can get it taken care of. Continue getting 
scholarships completed.  

2. As an FYI, you all have until May 1st to accept scholarships given directly from a 
University. This is set forth by the National Association for College Admission 
Counseling, which means that colleges will not be lenient. May 1st is the absolute last 
day to accept them.  

3. These scholarships are different than the scholarships that I will share with you. As I 
receive notice of scholarships, I will send them to each of you. Each scholarship will have 
its own deadline. Pay close attention to those dates so that you do not miss submitting 
them. Remember that ScholarshipQuest, EducationQuest, and College Board are all 
good resources for you as you continue searching for and filling out scholarships. If you 
have issues with scholarships or need someone to look over final drafts, please let me 
know. I am here to help in whatever way possible.  

As always, please see me if there is anything that I can help with. I am available in person, by phone, or 
by email. Stay warm and stay safe. 

Miss Oelsligle 
camio@humphrey.esu7.org 
(402) 923-1230

http://www.act.org/
mailto:camio@humphrey.esu7.org




 



 

Greetings from the Language Arts World!  The students in LA classes have been very busy all year, and there’s no 
sign of slowing down! 

In the English classes, we have read short stories, poetry, novels, and plays.  Students have been learning about 
character motivation, plot development, thematic choices, and so much more. They have created some wonderful 
projects which have depicted their learning in ways that no paper and pencil test ever could.  The juniors and seniors 
have participated in round table conversations and debates over various themes, plot devices, conflicts, and character 
development among other topics. 

The journalism students have been attending home games, taking pictures around the school and at activities, and 
writing sports and activity articles for The Democrat.  These students have also started participating in a monthly 
section of The Democrat called “By-Lines.”  If you haven’t read their articles about sex trafficking, expectations of 
teenagers, and changes in schooling in the previous months, I urge you to pick up the paper the third week of March 
as that’s when their next article is set to be published.  The kids have done great work researching the articles, and 
they are making their voices and opinions heard. 

Our newscast class is growing!  The junior high students have been given the opportunity to add newscast as an 
exploratory class, and they are learning the fine art of article writing, news segment writing, and being in front of the 
camera.  The students have really done a fantastic job of coming up with ideas and following through with their 
plans.  The newscast can be found on our website, and we encourage you to tune in every Friday for an episode! 

The speech team has also been busy early this second semester.  Although the weather prohibited travel to the 
Clearwater and Lincoln Southwest meets, the students have been busy working on their performances with me and 
Coach Lovercheck, and the team is making huge strides.  On January 12, the team traveled to Pierce High school to 
compete in their Tournament of Mittens.  There were over 20 teams in attendance, and the Bulldog Speechifiers 
finished as varsity sweepstakes runners up.  Senior Yasmine Bender was the individual Poetry champion of that 
meet.  Then on January 23, the team attended the Howells-Dodge Jaguar Jabber.  Again, in a field of over 20 teams, 
the Speechifiers finished in second place, just six points behind varsity sweepstakes champion Lakeview.  Senior 
Zane Bertrand was the individual Entertainment speaking champion of the day 

We encourage and welcome you all to attend any of the speech meets that are on the schedule.  Admission is free, 
and you will be entertained for as long as you wish to stay at the meets.  For your convenience, I have included the 
schedule for the rest of the season below: 

February 2 –  @ Schuyler Invitational  8:00 start time 

February 9 -  @ Humphrey Invitational 8:00 start time 

February 16  @ Wisner Invitational  8:00 start time 

February 23 @ Wynot Invitational  8:00 start time 

February 26 @ Humphrey Conference 9:00 start time 



March 2 @ Norfolk*   8:00 start time * Dependent on state basketball 

March 6 @ Riverside   8:00 start time 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Quick Facts on the Risks of E-cigarettes for Kids, Teens, and Young Adults 

What Are E-cigarettes? 

• E-cigarettes are electronic devices that heat a liquid and produce an aerosol, or mix of small particles in the air. 

• E-cigarettes come in many shapes and sizes. Most have a battery, a heating element, and a place to hold a 

liquid. 

• Some e-cigarettes look like regular cigarettes, cigars, or pipes. Some look like USB flash drives, pens, and other 

everyday items. Larger devices such as tank systems, or “mods,” do not look like other tobacco products. 

• E-cigarettes are known by many different names. They are sometimes called “e-cigs,” “e-hookahs,” “mods,” 

“vape pens,” “vapes,” “tank systems,” and “electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS).” 

• Using an e-cigarette is sometimes called “vaping” or “JUULing.” 

Why Is Nicotine Unsafe for Kids, Teens, and Young Adults? 

• Most e-cigarettes contain nicotine—the addictive drug in regular cigarettes, cigars, and other tobacco 

products. 

• Nicotine can harm the developing adolescent brain.1 The brain keeps developing until about age 25. 

• Using nicotine in adolescence can harm the parts of the brain that control attention, learning, mood, and 

impulse control.1 

• Each time a new memory is created or a new skill is learned, stronger connections – or synapses – are built 

between brain cells. Young people’s brains build synapses faster than adult brains. Nicotine changes the way 

these synapses are formed. 

• Using nicotine in adolescence may also increase risk for future addiction to other drugs 

• E-cigarette aerosol is NOT harmless “water vapor.” 

• The e-cigarette aerosol that users breathe from the device and exhale can contain harmful and 

potentially harmful substances, including: 

o Nicotine 

o Ultrafine particles that can be inhaled deep into the lungs 

o Flavoring such as diacetyl, a chemical linked to a serious lung disease 

o Volatile organic compounds 

o Cancer-causing chemicals 

o Heavy metals such as nickel, tin, and lead1 

• It is difficult for consumers to know what e-cigarette products contain. For example, some e-cigarettes 

marketed as containing zero percent nicotine have been found to contain nicotine. 

 

 

Common myth believed about vaping, along with the facts. 

https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/Quick-Facts-on-the-Risks-of-E-cigarettes-for-Kids-Teens-and-Young-Adults.html#one
https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/Quick-Facts-on-the-Risks-of-E-cigarettes-for-Kids-Teens-and-Young-Adults.html#one
https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/basic_information/e-cigarettes/Quick-Facts-on-the-Risks-of-E-cigarettes-for-Kids-Teens-and-Young-Adults.html#one


“It’s just flavoring.” Vapes get their flavors from chemicals. While these flavorings are safe to eat in food, 

they’re not safe to inhale. Inhaling flavor chemical can harm your lungs” Some buttery-flavored vapes like 

caramel contain diacetyl and acetoin. Inhaling diacetyl has been linked to popcorn lung, a lung disease that 

doesn’t have a cure.” 

 
Although JUUL is currently the top-selling e-cigarette brand in the United States, other companies sell e-cigarettes 
that look like USB flash drives. They are the MarkTen Elite, a nicotine delivery device, and the PAX Era, a marijuana 
delivery device that looks like JUUL. 
From the CDC.gov/tobacco basics 
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